NORTH COAST STREAM FLOW COALITION

                              NCSFC

2945 ATLAS PEAK RD. NAPA, CA. 94558 

707.255.7434 Fax. 707.259.1097

www.ourstreamsflow.org
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The Honorable Fran Pavley, Chairperson

Senate Natural Resources and Water Committee

State Capitol, Room 4035, Sacramento, CA 95814                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Attention: Dennis O'Connor

SUBJECT:
Comment and recommendations: SB-1168 Groundwater management

Dear Senator Pavley:

We write today to ask your help in assuring that the people's right to free flowing streams and rivers is not infringed. Specifically, we ask that you do all you can to assure that the groundwater legislation which eventually emerges from the California Legislature explicitly addresses impact which extraction can have - and in many watersheds already does have - on whether and when California streams flow. 

As our state's dependence on groundwater increases, the temptation to further dewater streams - or to dewater them for greater and greater periods - will also grow. That is why we believe the final form of SB-1168 -  the Sustainable Groundwater Management Act - should include specific direction that all entities managing groundwater in California:

· periodically assess the impact of groundwater extraction on surface flows using the methodology developed by the USGS or a methodology approved by the State Water Resources Control Board, and 

· include provisions in groundwater management plans to protect and, where necessary, restore streamflows to levels sufficient to protect and restore beneficial uses, including Public Trust Resources.  

While SB-1168 does define “Sustainable groundwater management” as "the management of a groundwater basin..... without resulting in or aggravating conditions....such as long-term overdraft, land subsidence, ecosystem degradation, depletions from surface water bodies, and water quality degradation" (emphasis added), we believe more explicit bill language is warranted and prudent. Groundwater legislation should direct the SWRCB to establish and enforce standards for groundwater management and time-lines for groundwater management implementation; legislation should also empower the SWRCB to step-in if local and regional entities fail to meet time-lines or fail to manage groundwater in a sustainable manner.  

The Coalition does not offer bill language at this time. Rather we offer to work with you, other members of the Natural Resources and Water Committee, and other engaged organizations to come up with legislative language which will assure that streams and the Public Trust Resources they support are not diminished as a result of excessive groundwater extraction. We hope you will direct committee staff to work with us on bill language. 

For the Coalition, 

(Signed via e-mail)

Chris Malan (Ms), Chairperson
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